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Official Minutes

Board of Regents

Emergency Meeting of the Full Board

Friday, January 31, 2003; 1:30 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.

VIA VIDEOCONFERENCE/AUDIOCONFERENCE

Regents Present:

Brian D. Rogers, Chair – Fairbanks

Elsa Froehlich Demeksa, Vice Chair – Anchorage

Frances H. Rose, Secretary - Anchorage

Joseph E. Usibelli, Treasurer – California

Michael J. Burns – Montana

Chancy Croft – Anchorage

Mary K. Hughes – Anchorage

Kevin O. Meyers – Anchorage

Derek Miller – Fairbanks

Michael Snowden – Sitka

Joe J. Thomas - Fairbanks

Mark R. Hamilton, President and Chief Executive Officer - Anchorage

Others Present:

James C. Hayes, Regent-select – Anchorage

Cynthia Henry, Regent-select - Fairbanks

E. Lee Gorsuch, Chancellor, UAA - Anchorage

Marshall L. Lind, Chancellor, UAF - Fairbanks

Joseph Beedle, Vice President for Finance - Fairbanks

James A. (Jamo) Parrish, General Counsel – Fairbanks

Michael Hostina, Associate General Counsel - Fairbanks

Wendy Redman, Vice President for University Relations - Fairbanks

Ann Ringstad, Assistant to the President – Fairbanks

Paul Reichardt, Provost, UAF - Fairbanks

Mark Neumayr, Vice Chancellor for Administrative Services, UAF – Fairbanks

Cyndi Spear, Director of Facilities, UAA - Pennsylvania

Jeannie D. Phillips, Board of Regents' Officer - Fairbanks

I.
Call to Order

Chair Rogers called the meeting to order at 3:30 p.m.

II.
Adoption of Agenda
Regent Thomas moved, seconded by Regent Demeksa, and approved that:

PASSED AS AMENDED


"The Board of Regents adopts the agenda as presented.

I.
Call to Order

II.
Adoption of Agenda

III.
Approval of the Revised Budget for the University of Alaska Anchorage Ecosystem/Biomedical Health Facility Project

IV.
Discussion regarding Ketchikan Land Sale

V.
Announcements

VI.
Regents' Comments

VIII.
Adjourn

This motion is effective January 31, 2003."

III.
Approval of the Revised Budget for the University of Alaska Anchorage Ecosystem/Biomedical Health Facility Project
Narrative regarding this item was included in the agenda for the emergency meeting of the Facilities and Land Management Committee on January 31, 2003.

The Facilities and Land Management Committee recommended the following motions be approved.  Both motions passed unanimously.

PASSED

"The Board of Regents approves the revised budget for the University of Alaska Anchorage Ecosystem/Biomedical Health Facility project as presented, and, subject to the vice president for finance’s approval of the source, amount, and timing of funds, authorizes the university administration to award contracts not to exceed a total project cost of $5,992,059.  This motion is effective January 31, 2003."
PASSED ($10.2 capital appropriation from FY02)

"The Board of Regents directs the administration to request clarification as to whether the FY02 appropriation of $10.2 million for 'UAA Science/Biomedical Facilities Renovations/Classroom Renovation/Housing Safety Upgrades/Pool Replacement' can be changed to 'UAA Science/ Biomedical Facilities Construction and Renovations/Classroom Renovation/ Housing Safety Upgrades/Pool Replacement,' and if so, requests that change and allocate up to $1,142,059 to UAA Science/Biomedical Facility Construction, and if not, requests the reappropriation of $1,142,059 from the FY02 appropriation of $10.2 million for 'UAA Science/Biomedical Facilities Renovations/Classroom Renovation/Housing Safety Upgrades/Pool Replacement' to 'UAA Science/Biomedical Facilities Planning and Construction,' and authorizes the vice president for finance or his designee to execute any requests or declarations necessary to facilitate such changes or reappropriation.  This motion is effective January 31, 2003."   
IV.
Discussion regarding Ketchikan Land Sale

Board members discussed the process leading to the Mountain Point land sale in Ketchikan.  Members requested a more detailed discussion at the February 2003 Facilities and Land Management Committee meeting.

V.
Announcements

Regent Rogers reported that a retreat date has still not been selected but a possible date may be March 29-30.  

VI.
Board of Regents' Comments
Regent Snowden expressed his pleasure on being appointed to the Board of Regents.

Regent Rose said that she was impressed with how the videoconference meeting worked and asked that it be used more often in the future for special and emergency meetings.

Regent Demeksa welcomed new Regent Snowden and Regents-select Hayes and Henry.

Regent Croft welcomed the new regents and thanked the board for the farewell dinner.

Regent Thomas welcomed the new regents and wished them well.

Regent Burns expressed his support in developing a new methodology for estimating facility costs.

Regent Hughes welcomed the new regents and reminded the board that all the new appointees are University of Alaska graduates.

Regent-select Hayes expressed his pleasure in being selected to serve on the Board of Regents.

Regent-select Henry thanked the board and staff for their generous welcome.

Regent Rogers thanked Regents Croft and Thomas for their eight years of excellent service, welcomed the new regents, and thanked Governor Murkowski for appointing University of Alaska graduates.

IV.
Adjourn


Chair Rogers adjourned the meeting at 3:55 p.m.
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